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The Norwood High School will see a visit from the likes of Batman, Belle, Jasmine, Luke Skywalker, Darth
Vader (and Anakin Skywalker), and members of the 501st Legion this weekend.
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Breakfast with the Stars
returning to NHS
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Superintendent Dr. David Thomson
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Continued on page 3

Thomson decides not
to extend contract

Hannah HeilmanHannah HeilmanHannah HeilmanHannah HeilmanHannah Heilman
Staff Reporter

At the Norwood School Committee meeting last Wednesday,
Sept. 13, Superintendent Dr. David Thomson announced that he
will not extend his contract, making his last day June 30.

In a short speech to the committee, he reflected on his past six
years at Norwood, stating that he is “incredibly proud of all the
accomplishments and improvements that [they’ve] obtained,” in-
cluding the much discussed and fought-over Budget Override in
2019.

“We successfully advocated and gained support in this commu-
nity to pass the first operational override and gain financial stability
to move the district forward, as well as the Town,” he said.

He cited financial improvements, a reestablishment of trust in
town leadership, data advances to improve intervention instruction,
the conduction of an equity audit, classroom and curriculum im-
provements, and the creation of a critical review cycle.

Dr. Thomson said he took “personal pride” in the Prescott be-
coming a Blue Ribbon school and in Dr. Galligan being named
‘Massachusetts’s High School Principal of the Year’ last year.

The Norwood School Committee will be hosting a forum to hear from residents on the possible renaming of
the Coakley Middle School.
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Coakley naming forum coming up
JefJefJefJefJeff Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivananananan
Staff Reporter

School RSchool RSchool RSchool RSchool Renamingenamingenamingenamingenaming
Continued on page 2

The initiative to consider
renaming the Coakley Middle
School commenced earlier this
spring, and the reaction from
some residents could have
contributed significantly to
the higher-than-usual tem-
peratures the Town experi-
enced throughout this past
summer.

Several residents started a
petition to keep the Coakley
named for former Superinten-
dent Philip O. Coakley, who
served the district during the
1960s. Now, the Norwood
Public Schools District (NPS)
is hosting a community forum
to consider a new name on
Tuesday, Sept. 26, at the
Norwood High School Audi-
torium from 7 p.m. to 8:30
p.m.

NPS Superintendent David

Thomson said this forum will
be the last opportunity for the
Norwood School Committee
to hear from the community
on potentially renaming the
building.

“People will be allowed to
speak and the committee will
hear,” he said. “The purpose
of this will be to inform the
committee as they look to the
next step, which will be a vote
on a name. This is where the
public gets to share their
thoughts on the name, and the
committee gets to hear from
the community.”

Thomson said there will be
no student vote. Originally, the
School Committee was going
to use the results from a pub-
lic survey to narrow down the
list of possible names to three
and let the students going to
the Coakley vote on what the
name should be from those
three choices.

“They took the student vote
piece out of it,” he said.

Thomson said the actual
School Committee vote will
take place either on Sept. 27
or Oct. 11, depending on the
Committee’s agenda moving
forward. The School
Committee’s meeting this past
Wednesday, on Sept. 13, went
long and there were some
items not attended to on the
agenda. There was another
meeting scheduled for Sept.
20, after The Record’s dead-
line.

Former School Committee
member and opponent of the
name change Mark Joseph said
he hopes the name remains the
same.

“It’s been quite a ride,” he
said. “I mean, I just hope ev-
eryone does their due diligence

The Norwood Backstage
Boosters (NBB) is present-
ing Breakfast with the Stars
this Saturday from 10 to 11:30
a.m. at the Norwood High
School.

NBB parent Kristen Faller
said this will be the first such
event since the COVID-19
pandemic, and so they intend
to make it as special as pos-
sible and will be bringing in
the big guns for costuming.
The idea is that students will
dress up to perform for young
children coming to the break-

Jeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff Sullivan
Staff Reporter

fast. And not only will NHS
students be dressing up as nu-
merous Star Wars, Disney
and comic book characters,
but the New England Garri-
son of the 501st Legion will
be joining the show as well.

The 501st is an interna-
tional organization of costum-
ers who dress up as various
Star Wars characters in near
professional costumes, most
of which they have made
themselves. The 501st is
based on a Republic Clone
Battalion from the prequel
trilogy that eventually be-
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School Renaming continued from page 1

and at the end of the day we
come to a resolution. I don’t
want to divide the Town, be-
cause that’s not what this is
about. We’re building a great
school system here. But I just
didn’t see any justification for
this (name change).”

Joseph said the initiative
didn’t come from a call to ac-
tion from residents.

“I feel it just came out of
maybe a discussion that should
have maybe been addressed
sooner rather than later,” he
said.

While the votes for the
middle school during the sur-
vey were never released, Jo-
seph said it’s telling that the
Coakley Middle School made
it into the top three suggested
names, along with the Norwood
Middle School and the Robert
Fitzpatrick Middle School.

“I think right now the school
committee has a lot more on
their agenda with the superin-
tendent not renewing his con-
tract and so the priority right
now is  get t ing the  most
qualified superintendent to
take over these schools,” he
said.

The forum will also be
broadcasted on NCM, and
for a channel guide or to
watch a livestream, go to
NorwoodCommunityMedia.org.

The Norwood Fire Department (NFD) reported responding to a call on Sept. 17 early in the morning
on Route 95 Northbound just after Neponset Street. The NFD reported finding the vehicle rolled over
with the driver partially ejected from the vehicle and pinned by the vehicle. The NFD reported using the
jaws of life and high pressure air bags to lift the vehicle off the patient and get them to Boston Medical
Center with serious injuries but in a stable condition.

PHOTO BY  NFD

NFD saves rollover victim
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Thomson continued from page 1
“These accomplishments were only possible by the talented

and dedicated administrative staff, administrative team, incred-
ibly passionate teachers and an amazing staff that make the
Norwood Public Schools a special place and a great learning
community,” Dr. Thomson said.

In closing, he thanked the town of Norwood and parents for
their support.

“Please know that these past years have been the highlight
of my professional career,” he said. “In the months ahead, I
will continue to remain committed to the vital work of Norwood
Schools.”

School Committee member Teresa Stewart then stated that
the committee will discuss the process of next steps at their
meeting on Sept. 27.

“I think it’s important for the community to understand that
there will be a process put into place,” Stewart said. “[We
want] to reassure the community, the staff, the parents that
there will be a plan in place to search for another superinten-
dent.”

Prior to becoming Norwood’s Superintendent, Thomson
served as assistant superintendent for the Blackstone-Millville
Regional School District for three years and taught for 12 years
in Worcester and Foxboro. He was also an assistant principal
in Duxbury, as well as a principal in Mansfield and the
Bridgewater-Raynham Regional School District.

For further information, visit www.norwood.k12.ma.us/sc.

The Norwood Senior Center will be hosting a discussion on what to do if one suddenly finds themselves
incapacitated.
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Navigating the Next Chapter
JefJefJefJefJeff Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivananananan
Staff Reporter

The Norwood Senior Cen-
ter is hosting a talk and infor-
mation session this Saturday,
Sept. 23 from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m.
entitled Navigating the Next
Chapter.

According to Senior Center
Outreach Coordinator Kathleen
Rooney, the event is for older
residents and adult children of
older residents to educate them
on what to do, services avail-

able, and documents you need
to have handy should an elder
suddenly become incapaci-
tated.

This does include informa-
tion on end-of-life care and
what you need to do to get your
affairs in order. But Rooney
said it’s also for events you
probably would never consider
until they happen. The idea is
to get ahead of those kinds of
real-life situations so they don’t
become crises.

“For example if they had

surgery and upon release from
the hospital, how are they go-
ing to get a wheelchair or get
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Morse projects
moving forward
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BOH welcomes second agent,
discusses vaccines/restaurants

BoarBoarBoarBoarBoard of Healthd of Healthd of Healthd of Healthd of Health
Continued on page 7

JefJefJefJefJeff Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivananananan
Staff Reporter

The Norwood Board of
Health (BOH) met on Tuesday,
Sept. 12, and welcomed new
Health Agent Kyle Simpson to
the Health Department’s ranks.

Environmental Health
Agent Angelo De Luca will
still be performing his duties
as a Sanitarian, but Simpson
has been hired to lighten his
load and allow the Town to
more effectively inspect its
many restaurants and food es-
tablishments.

“We are very lucky to have
Kyle Simpson as our new
Sanitarian,” said Health De-
partment Director Stacy Lane.
“He’s very experienced. He
comes to us from Newton. He
can cover all the aspects of
public health and has a vast
amount of experience includ-
ing housing, food, and all other
aspects the Health Department

is responsible for. We’re very
fortunate to have him, and now
we have two very experienced
sanitarians.”

Simpson said he worked in
Newton for 12 years on a team
of four inspecting Newton’s
hundreds of restaurants.

“We had the city split up
into four sections,” he said.
“We each had about a hundred
restaurants, and so it’s similar
to here in the numbers.”

Lane said the department
had been pushing for a second
agent for years now.

“We’ve been fighting for
this for a long time, it’s been a
long time coming,” Lane said.

The Board voted unani-
mously to appoint him as a
health agent.

In other news, Public Health
Nurse Diana Hillary said they
are not giving out the bivalent
booster right now, instead wait-
ing on the new COVID-19 vac-
cine in a month or two. The new

vaccine is currently called the
“monovalent single component
that corresponds with the Omi-
cron Variant XBB15.”

“We are no longer offering
the bivalent booster; they are
gone,” she said. “The state, ev-
erybody is done with the biva-
lent boosters. There will be
none available anywhere you
go. The (Federal Drug Admin-
istration) FDA just approved
the new booster, but it’s still
going through the process with
the Guidance Committee of
Immunization Practices and the
Centers for Disease Control
(CDC). Those are the last two
hurdles.”

The new booster should be
available, according to the John
Hopkins Bloomberg School of
Public Health Journal, by mid
October.

“Once it’s approved by
those two committees it might

came a storm trooper legion
with the nickname, “Vader’s
Fist.” The real-world Legion
has tens of thousands of mem-
bers worldwide, and has even
been tapped by Jon Favreau
in the show “The
Mandalorian” when the stu-
dio couldn’t find or couldn’t
afford enough storm trooper
costumes.

“There’s Disney charac-
ters, comic book characters,
Batman and the like, but
what’s really special is the
501st,” she said. “They came
in 2019, and I will tell you,
when they walk in with Darth
Vader and all this incredible
music during the entrance, all
the kids and even the grown
adults just stop. It’s a really
dramatic entrance. It’s very
cool.”

There will be about 20
members from the local area
coming to the breakfast.

“These guys are fantastic;
they will come to any kind of
benefit,” she said. “They’re
really great people.”

For NHS students, the
Boosters will supply the cos-
tumes and students will be as-
signed to a particular cos-
tume.

“Years ago someone ac-
tually made the Belle cos-
tume – they were so talented
– but for the most part we buy
the costumes so the kids don’t
have to do i t ,”  she said.
“What the kids are respon-
sible for is getting into the
characters they represent.”

Faller said the students
will act like their characters
while welcoming the kids
coming to the breakfast, kind
of l ike what goes on at
Disney Land and World.
Faller’s daughter Zoe said
she will be performing Moana
from the Disney film, and she
will be making the stone from
the movie to use as a prop.
She said this worked out great
back in 2019 when she and
her brother were Jasmine and
Aladdin when they let the
children make a wish on the
lamp (though no blue genie
has, as of the date of publi-
cation, yet come out of the
lamp to sing songs and grant
said wishes).

“We had a prop, the magic
lamp, and we’d tell the kids
they could make a wish and
rub it. It was an amazing ex-
perience just to see their
faces light up,” she said.

Zoe added that she and her
brother got a lot of compli-
ments on their costumes and
performance.

“We kind of had that duo

down pat,” Zoe said. “I think
it’s so heartwarming seeing
the kids’ faces light up when
we come in. Back in 2019, I
remember a kid came up to
us and said, ‘Oh I loved your
movie.’ That was touching to
know that I could give some-
one that experience.”

This year, Zoe said she is
really happy to be playing
Moana.

“I think she represents a
lot of girl power, which some-
times you don’t see a lot of
in movies. I remember when
I was younger and the movie
came out I really loved it; her
independence, strength, and
the idea that anything is pos-
sible made an impact on me.”

Kristen Faller said there is
a setup time when the stu-
dents get into character, put
on makeup and do any other
necessities before the show.

“We’re very clear with
the expectations. They have
to arrive on time; they put
their costumes on and go
through any last minute fit-
tings or makeup and get into
character,” she said. “The
whole time they’re there they’re
in character and they sign their
character’s name for any kids
who want their autograph, and
they take pictures too. They’ll
discuss the films when asked.”

The show is $10 per person,
cash only. All funds raised go to
the Backstage Boosters to help
fund the group’s scholarships.
For more information and to reg-
ister, go to https://tinyurl.com/
2s9muyfe

The Morse House Subcommittee met on Wednesday, Sept.
13 at 3 p.m. in the Norwood Town Hall.

The meeting focused on two areas, the current construction
plans and the initiative to get the House on the National Historic
Register, which in turn would allow the project to apply for a host
of funding grants.

The total $1-million-plus project slated for the House has been
split into three sections, with stabilization being the phase that
Town Meeting approved this past spring for about $200,000 (the
rest of the funding for phases 2 and 3 is expected to be obtained
through grants from the Registry as the years go on). The plan is
to shore up the foundation, replace the windows and paint the
house. Chair Bill Plasko said much of the foundation work has
been done, and added that they are looking at companies to hire
to do the painting and the windows.

The real concern is whether the work will be completed as
per the Registry’s specifications.

Plasko said he’s reached out to the Registry for clarifica-
tion on how to proceed, and said the Committee should con-
tinue with some of its submissions, but should hold off on oth-
ers. He said members should continue with the Form B, which
is kind of a current conditions inventory form. Specifically,
member Toni Eosco said she has been working on it and will
have it submitted soon.

But Plasko said the other form, the submission that would
really kick the process into gear, is the eligibility determination
and he said the Registry told him to wait until the shoring up
work on the house is complete. He said, essentially, the Regis-
try wanted to make sure the work does not affect the eligibil-
ity of the Morse House’s historic character, as then they would
have to send the forms twice. Many buildings currently in the
Register, including the Norwood Town Hall, have to adhere to
very specific building practices.

These practices are meant to keep and maintain the his-
toric nature of the buildings, and members said they didn’t have
any reason to believe the work already done and slated for the
building in the future would affect that.

“My feeling is that if there’s any chance they were to say
it’s not eligible, then that would have an impact on how we do
the work and whether we do the work with (Community Pres-
ervation Committee) CPC money or not,” Plasko said. “If we’re
going to follow their standards then we can use their money, if
we’re not going to use their money then we’ll have a whole
debate over that.”

Eosco said the eligibility part of the process, she believes,
is fairly quick.

“It’s the rest of the process that’s takes time,” she said.
Eosco read out and passed out the Form B to the commit-

tee, and members voted unanimously to send it to the Board of
Selectmen for final approval and then to send it to the Regis-
try.

The Committee is now looking at the painting and window
restoration portions of the approved construction project. Town
Manager Tony Mazzucco said the foundation work costs about
$10,000. The Committee will be meeting at the House on Oct.
2 at 9 a.m. to go over the work to be done and review the
work that has been completed. This will be a public meeting,
since a quorum will be present.

Jeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff Sullivan
Staff Reporter
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Legals Notices

homecare, things like that,” she
said. “While there will be some
end-of-life care topics and ven-
dors present, it’s really more
about educating attendees
about services that would make
things easier for them should
they experience a setback in
health or they’re tired of doing
chores or they need home modi-
fications; things like that.”

Rooney said there will be
four speakers from four respec-
tive organizations that include
Dedham Savings Bank, Fisher
Law Firm, Gillooly Funeral
Home and Lifelink.

“They’re going to speak for

15 minutes each and talk about
the things people should have
in case they need to care for a
loved one as they get older or
to pick up the slack if they’re
not able to do things,” she said.

Lifelink will help residents to
learn  how to organize and keep
any and all information related
to these kinds of services in one
easy-to-find place.

“Doctors’ names and phone
numbers, financial information,
computer passwords and things
like that,” she said. “That’s the
one that really comes into play
when somebody does get hurt
and has to go to the hospital.”

Rooney said the event came
out of both real-life experiences
for her and for Program Direc-
tor Nanci Kelleher, and from
residents calling the Senior
Center.

“We were talking one day
about my mom being sick and
how she was not going to get

better. Nancy had been through
this with her parents, and she
would say, ‘Have you done
this? Have you done that?’ and
the more we both talked we re-
alized all these things I was
learning but she already knew
because she had been through
it, most people will just not
know what to do,” she said.
“We felt like people need to
know what to do in these situa-
tions.”

Rooney said she rarely gets
calls from residents about these
topics until something goes ter-
ribly wrong.

“I mean I get calls usually
from people when they’re in
crisis. Not a ton of calls, but it
can be like, ‘Oh my gosh my
mom just got discharged from
the hospital and there are all
things I need. What do I do?’
That type thing,” she said.

For more information, go to
https://tinyurl.com/2znn93r2

The Next Chapter continued from page 3

Car show and … The Movie

The Norwood Space Cen-
ter is hosting a classic car
show and a presentation of the
local film “Norwood Arena…
The Movie” from 4 to 9:30
p.m. this Saturday.

Film creator and 10th Dis-
trict Studios Founder Jerry
Kelleher said the event is a cel-
ebration of what would be the
75th anniversary of the
Norwood Speedway, which
opened in 1948 and closed in
1972.

“It opened in 1948, the
same year NASCAR offi-
cially started, and so the Arena
was a part of NASCAR at that
time,” he said. “We made this
popular film about it back in
2014, and we haven’t shown it
publicly in several years so
we’re going to now.”

Kelleher said it will also be
a good chance for residents to
get out to the Space Center
and see what it has to offer.

“Salvage Angel will be
there, along with food from the
Irish Brewing Company and
Little Bird Events. Crossfit is
there too so it’s a good way for
the people who haven’t been
down there yet to see it,” he
said. “It’s a property-wide
event sort of. I’m hoping to get
some vintage cars down there
and show the film when it gets
dark.”

Kelleher said the film will
be presented under the stars,
so bring your own chair or blan-
ket.

Noted racer Bugsey
Stevens who was interviewed
for the movie and has numer-
ous racing accolades under his
belt is slated to appear.

“He raced at tracks like

There will be a showing of the 10th District Studios documentary
Norwood Arena... The Movie this weekend.

COURTESY PHOTO

Talledaga and the big tracks
down south,” he said. “He’s
just a character. But all these
guys who hit the big time
started at places like Norwood
Arena. It’s just one final lap
around the track for us here.”

Stevens competed in
NASCAR, as well as the
Daytona International Race.

The price of admission for
the movie itself will be $10,
while the car show will be free.
The car show runs from 4 to 7
p.m. and the film from 7:30 to
9:30 p.m. If you have a vintage
car you want to show off,

Kelleher said that will cost $20.
“But that includes the

movie,” he said. “Some people
are bringing their 60s Chevy
Impala, someone’s bring their
old truck, somebody’s bringing
a 1931 Ford, and so it’s wide
open. It’s more like a gather-
ing or a cruise than just a show.

To pre-register vehicles or
purchase advance movie tick-
ets, email Kelleher directly at
10thDistrictStudios@gmail.com
or go to
www.10thDistrictStudios.com.
Rain date is set for Sept. 24
with the same start times.

Conserve our
resources.

Recycle this
newspaper.

Jeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff Sullivan
Staff Reporter
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Board of Health continued from page 4
be a fast take-off from there,”
Hillary said.

Lane also said most tests
from last year have expired.
While she said some expira-
tion dates were extended
from the original distribution
in 2021, they are likely ex-
pired by now (you can still
look up your tests at https://
tinyurl.com/2hch4ch5 to see
if yours have or have not ex-
pired and/or if their original
expiration dates have been
extended).  She said the
Health Department has some
tests available for residents,
but  mostly they are now
available at local pharmacies,
for a price.

“Is there going to be a
shortage for these as the win-
ter gets closer and your child
is in school and you don’t
want to send them in sick?”
Riccardi said. “Are parents
going to be scurrying
around?”

“They’re not provided by
the government anymore,”
Lane said. “We didn’t pur-
chase ours. The federal gov-
ernment gave them to the
state and then gave them to
local municipalities. But now
they’re not doing that.”

Lane said the Norwood
Smiles Program is back after
a COVID-19 break. She said
the program has been offer-
ing cleanings to Norwood el-
ementary and middle school

students regardless of insur-
ance for decades now.

“I mean I remember the
program being around when
I was a small child,” she said.
“We finally have it up and
running again. I want to thank
Joe Driscoll who was key in
getting this running again.
Our new contract is with Dr.
Victor Nyakundi. He will go
into the schools, grades 1-6
and do screenings. It’s  a
quick screening of the chil-
dren, you line them up and he
takes a look and can recom-
mends cleanings and sealants
and that will be paid for by
the Health Department if you
go through Dr. Nyakundi’s
office.”

Lane said any child or par-
ent or guardian of said child
wanting basic dental care can
go to Affinity Dental’s office,
and those services include
cleanings, x-rays and some
sealants. Parents can set up
the appointment and this ba-
sic care will be covered by
the Town of Norwood if they
have no insurance.

De Luca then gave his
food establishment report. He
said the Courtyard Marriott
has changed its ownership of-
ficially and is open. He added
that the food truck “Butter
Your Biscuit,” has been ap-
proved and is operating at
Moderna’s lot.

Mama’s Bar and Grill and

Little Tony’s are still in the
construction phase. He said
that La Casita will be open-
ing across from the Balch,
hopefully by the end of Oc-
tober.

De Luca also said that the
As Good As It Gets restaurant
has closed for renovations.
The new owner said they are
keeping the same staff and
should reopen at the end of
October.

Miracle Prayer
Dear Heart of Jesus, in the past
I have asked You for many
favours. This time, I ask you
this very special one (mention
favour). Take it, dear Heart of
Jesus, and place it within Your
own broken heart where Your
Father sees it. Then, in His
merciful eyes, it will become
Your favour, not mine. Amen.
Say for three days, promise
publication and favour will
be granted.

—V.C.
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Prayer to the Blessed Virgin
(Never known to fail!)

Oh, most beautiful flower of Mt.
Carmel, fruitful vine, splendor of
Heaven, Blessed Mother of the Son
of God, Immaculate Virgin, assist me
in this necessity. Oh Star of the Sea,
help me and show me herein you are
my mother. Oh Holy Mary, Mother
of God, Queen of Heaven and Earth,
I humbly beseech thee from the
bottom of my heart to succor me in
my necessity (make request). There
are none that can withstand your
power. Oh Mary, conceived without
sin, pray for us who have recourse to
thee (three times). Holy Mary, I place
this cause in your hands (three
times). Say this prayer for three
consecutive days and then you must
publish and it will be granted to you.

—V.C.

Novena to St. Clare
Ask St. Clare for three favors,
1 business, 2 impossible. Say
nine Hail Marys for nine
days, with lighted candle.
Pray whether you believe or
not. Publish on the ninth
day. Powerful novena. Say
“May the Sacred Heart of
Jesus be praised, adored,
glorified, now and forever,
throughout the whole world.
Amen.” Your request will be
granted, no matter how
impossible it may seem.

—V.C.

The Norwood Record Newspaper publishes obituaries
from information supplied by funeral homes. Relatives
and friends also may supplement information by e-mail-
ing our office at  news@norwoodrecord.com by Monday at
1 p.m. Photos also will be accepted.

Obituary Policy Deaths
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CURRAN

Elizabeth Ann “Betts”
(McGuff) of Norwood, Satur-
day September 16, 2023. Born
in Norwood, she was the
daughter of the late Thomas J.
McGuff and Lydia
(Manley).  Betts was the be-
loved wife of the late Joseph F.
Curran, Sr., and the devoted
mother of Patti Lou and her
husband Andy Malacaria, Jo-
seph F. Curran, Jr. and his wife
Eileen, Maribeth and her late
husband Russell Cunningham,
and the late Christopher
“Kibby” and his surviving wife
Karen Curran. Betts was the
proud grandmother of Maura
and her husband Randy
Belanger, Sean Curran, Eliza-
beth “Lizzie” Curran and her
fiancee Sam Cerulo, Christo-
pher Curran and his wife
Michaela, Michael Curran and
his wife Elena, Matthew
Cunningham and his wife
Michelle, Kathleen and her
husband Chris Ewings, and the
late Andrew Malacaria and
Kevin Cunningham, great-
grandmother of Brayden
Belanger, Gavin, Patrick,
Maggie, Gia, and Luca Curran,
Chloe and Avery Cunningham,
and Olivia and Samantha
Ewings. She was the sister of
Patricia and her late husband
Raymond Hall, Sheila and her
late husband Jack Barnett, and
the late Thomas McGuff, Jr.
and his surviving wife Irma,
Mary Lou and her husband
James Foley, Kathleen and her
surviving husband Thomas
Kenney, and Marcia and her
husband Robert Jenkins.  Sister
in-law of Joanne and her late
husband Paul McCready and
John Cotter and his wife
Sally.  She is survived by many
nieces and nephews. Betts at-
tended local schools and was a
1950 Norwood High School
Graduate.  She was a long-time
RB (childhood friends), and
later in life enjoyed the
Wednesday night girls.  She
was a longtime waitress at the
OCC, and enjoyed 35 trips to
Hawaii with Dad.  Betts was a
fan of the New England Patri-
ots, Alabama Crimson Tide,
and the Norwood Mustangs. 
She loved being with her kids,
grandkids, and especially her
greats!! The family wishes to
extend their sincere apprecia-

tion to Good Shepherd Hospice
for their kind and compassion-
ate care in Betts’ final days.
Services from the Gillooly Fu-
neral Home, 126 Walpole Street
(Rt. 1A) NORWOOD on Mon-
day September 25 at 10
AM.  Funeral Mass in St.
Catherine of Siena Parish, 547
Washington Street, Norwood at
11 AM.  Visiting Hours in the
Funeral Home on Sunday from
4-7 PM.  Interment Highland
Cemetery, Norwood. In Lieu of
flowers, expressions of sympa-
thy may be made in Betts’
memory to the Kibby Fund, 7
Old Farm Road, Norwood MA
02062. Kibby Fund proceeds
go to youth sports groups in
Norwood and Walpole, of
which the Currans were life-
long supporters.

LEDBETTER
William H. Jr., Age 79, of

Norwood, MA, passed away on
September 9, 2023. He was a
devoted husband, brother, uncle
and friend. William is survived
by his loving wife, Carol
(McCarthy) Ledbetter. Broth-
ers; Thomas M, (Carol) of
Roslindale and Paul F. of Hyde
Park; Brother In-law Paul
Whittaker of New Jersey. To
read the full obituary please
v i s i t ,
GilloolyFuneralHome.com

McKENNA
Donald F. It is with great

sadness that the family of
Donald “Don” F. McKenna an-
nounces his peaceful passing
on September 9, 2023 at the age
of 82. Don was born July 28,
1941 to the late Florence and
Myles McKenna. He was the
loving husband of Ellen
(Norton) McKenna. Don was a
devoted father to Donald
McKenna of Waltham, Michael
McKenna and his wife Eliza-
beth of Dedham, the late David
McKenna and Kerry McKenna
of Milton. He was a loving step
father to Jennifer Coppinger of
West Roxbury and Joanna
Bogie of Dedham. Don was
also a proud grandfather to 13
grandchildren and 7 great
grandchildren. He was a dedi-
cated brother to the late John
“Jack” McKenna of West
Roxbury and Sandra Dionne of
Dedham. He is also prede-
ceased by his late wife Mary
(Lang) McKenna. Don was a
hard worker his entire life, be-
ginning as a young boy shining
shoes and selling newspapers in
Boston. He went on to spend
his life working in the automo-
tive industry including owning
his own business, Patriot Mo-
tors, in Dedham for over 35
years. Don never truly retired
as he continued to work in the
business until his passing. Don
was an active member in his
community throughout his life.
In his early years, he was instru-

mental in developing the local
Babe Ruth baseball league pro-
gram and served as a coach for
many years. He dedicated his
time and served as an usher at
Holy Name Parish. As an ad-
vocate for Veterans, Don raised
funds to have phones installed
in patient rooms at the local
Veterans Hospital. He served as
past Grand Knight of the
Knights of Columbus 1308 in
Roslindale, past President of
both Dedham and West
Roxbury Rotary Clubs and past
president of the Massachusetts
Independent Automotive Deal-
ers Association (MIADA). Don
loved spending time with his
family, watching Boston sports,
traveling, listening to country
music, and playing cards. He
loved life and lived it to the full-
est! He will be greatly missed!
Funeral from the William J.
Gormley Funeral Home, 2055
Centre St., West Roxbury. In-
terment Gethsemane Cemetery.
For directions and guestbook
gormleyfuneral.com. William
J. Gormley Funeral Service
617-323-8600.

O’BRIEN
Sister Mary Grace, C.V.I.,

died on Monday, September 4,
2023, at the age of 93. She was
born on December 16, 1929, to
Michael and Margaret O’Brien
in Boston, MA. At the age of
13, at her Confirmation, she
was inspired to consider a vo-
cation to religious life. She en-
tered the Congregation of the
Incarnate Word and Blessed
Sacrament on May 22, 1948,
and made her final Profession
of Vows on August 15, 1954.
She was very proud of her
“Boston roots” and enjoyed re-
turning for wonderful family
gatherings. She earned her B.A.
Degree from the University of
St. Thomas, Houston, TX, her
M.A. Degree from the Catho-
lic University of America,
Washington, D.C. and her M.S.
from Illinois Institute of Tech-
nology, Chicago, IL. In her min-
istry as a teacher or principal,
Sister served in elementary and
high schools in the Archdiocese
of Galveston-Houston and in
the Diocese of Beaumont. Sis-
ter Mary Grace was dedicated
to her religious community. She
served as a Congregational
leader, first, as a counselor and
then as the general superior. As
superior, she showed vision,
coupled with practicality, in
relocating the Motherhouse and
spearheading major renova-
tions at Incarnate Word Acad-
emy. She was a strong advocate
for those less fortunate and in
her leadership role in the Con-
gregation encouraged her com-
munity and her sisters to be the
same. In 1986, Archbishop Jo-
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seph Fiorenza invited Sr. Mary Grace to be Secretariat & Direc-
tor of Christian Formation for the Archdiocese of Galveston-
Houston. She served well and as awareness of her many gifts and
talents became better known, she was asked to serve on many
diocesan and state board committees. Sr. Mary Grace was pre-
ceded in death by her parents and siblings. She is survived by her
sister, Kathleen (Kay) Malone and nieces and nephews. Services
were held Motherhouse of the Sisters of the Incarnate Word and
Blessed Sacrament, 3400 Bradford Street, Houston, TX
77025. Fond memories and expressions of sympathy may be
shared at www.earthmanbellaire.com for the O’Brien family.

PHILLIPS
KATHRYN A. (Doyle) of

Norwood passed away peace-
fully in her home with family
around her on September 11,
2023 at the age of 78. Beloved
wife of Stephen J. Phillips of
57 years. Devoted mother of
Michael J. Phillips of Norwood
and Laurie M. Ryon and her
husband Anthony of Hopedale.
Sister of Mark Doyle and his
wife Mary of Orleans and the
late Johnny and Gerard Doyle. Daughter of the late John and
Mary (Dowd) Doyle. Kathryn was a friend of Bill W. for 48 years,
helping many people with her pleasant personality and positive
philosophy.  Truly a beautiful person inside and out.  Arrange-
ments by the Kraw-Kornack Funeral Home, Norwood, MA. A
celebration of Kathryn’s life will be held at a later date in Octo-
ber. In lieu of flowers donations may be made in her memory to
St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital 501 St. Jude Place Mem-
phis, TN 38105-9959.

DALY FOOT  
CARE, PC
Daly Foot Care Promoting  

Foot Health for  

Over 2 Decades

Daly Foot Care is a thriving podiatric practice located in Westwood, 

Malden and Fall River. Dr. Albert Daly and Dr. Jack Daly bring 

top skill and care to their patients, promoting foot health for over 2 

decades. In addition to treatment, they educate patients on foot health 

and how to best prevent future ailments and problems.

TREATING HEAL PAIN, FUNGAL NAILS, WARTS 

& SPORTS INJURIES

ALSO PROVIDING CUSTOM ORTHOTICS

Albert Daly, D.P.M. & Jack Daly, D.P.M.

1030 President Ave., Suite 116

Fall River, MA 02720

508-235-6240

541 High Street

Westwood, MA 02090

781-329-7716

253 Salem Street

Malden, Ma 02148

781-322-7716

3 Locations in the Greater Boston Area

www.DalyFootCare.com

Deaths continued from page 8

For the Record
MIDDLE SCHOOL
NAMING PUBLIC

FORUM
The Norwood School Com-

mittee on Tuesday, September 26,
at 7:00 P.M. will hold a Middle
School Naming Public Forum in
the auditorium at the Norwood
High School, 245 Nichols Street,
Norwood, MA.

Public can access the forum
in person at the Norwood High
School or live via NCM on cable
and online as it is live-streamed.
For the cable channel guide and
online link, please visit: https://
norwoodcommunitymedia.org/

Public participation for the
public forum can be accessed in
person at the forum (sign up in
advance through
Superintendent’s Office by noon
the day of the forum to pre-regis-
ter, or sign in at the forum)

FRIENDS OLDIES
DANCE COMING UP
The Friends of the Norwood

Council on Aging are sponsor-
ing a SPECIAL DANCE
EVENT on Friday, September
29th at 7 p.m. with Popular Mu-
sic from the 60’s & 70’s. The
event will take place from 7-10
p.m. at the Norwood Senior Cen-
ter, 275 Prospect St., Norwood,
MA with music provided
by Dave Valerio and the cost is
$12.00 per person. Singles and
couples are welcome to attend,
as there will be lots of dancing
to swing music, twisting, line
dancing etc. Coffee, tea,
water and desserts will be pro-
vided.

We are looking forward to
having a great Oldies night so
come one, come all and have a

ball!!! There is a Facebook page
so you can check the status of
events: Friends Of The Norwood
Council On Aging | Facebook

OLD PARISH
PRESERVATION

VOLUNTEERS FALL
SEASON BEGINS

The non-profit organization,
Old Parish Preservation Volun-
teers (OPPV) will be holding
their first fall cemetery work day
of 2023 on Saturday, October 7,
at Old Parish Cemetery,
Norwood’s original burial
ground established in 1741, lo-
cated off Washington Street near
Railroad Avenue.

The aim of the OPPV is to
properly clean stone grave mark-
ers, repair and reset broken
stones, and document this historic
site. With care and attention, the
cemetery will continue to be a
valuable historical and cultural
resource for the town. Additional
Saturday work days this fall in-
clude: October 14, October 21,
October 28, and November 4.

The group will host a tour of
the cemetery titled “The
Children’s Hour” on Saturday,
October 21, at 2:00 pm. (Rain
date Sunday, October 22 at 2).
The Cemetery will also be open
on November 11, Veterans Day,
from 1-3 pm.

Anyone interested in helping
preserve this site can join the
group working in the cemetery,
or visit the group’s web site:
h t t p s : / /
www.oldparishpreservationvolunteers.com

The cemetery is open to the
public during the time volunteers
are working. 

OLD PARISH
PRESERVATION
VOLUNTEERS 
AUTHOR TALK

On Wednesday, October 4 at
6:30 pm, at the Morrill Memorial
Library, local author and Old Par-
ish Preservation Volunteers
founding member Patricia Fan-
ning will discuss her new book,
Old Parish Cemetery of
Norwood, Massachusetts.
Founded in 1741 as the burial
ground for the Second Parish of
Dedham, the Old Parish Cem-
etery encapsulates the history of
Norwood. In addition to remarks
by the author, a short documen-
tary about the Old Parish Preser-
vation Volunteers, produced by
Norwood residents Maura and
Kate Smith, will be shown. Cop-
ies of the book will be available
for purchase at the event. All pro-
ceeds from the sales will go to-
ward the continued preservation
of Old Parish Cemetery. 

WOMAN’S CLUB
TO MEET

The Norwood Woman’s Club
will be meeting on Tuesday Oc-
tober 10, at 12:30 P.M.   The
meeting will be held at the
Knights of Columbus Hall. 572
Nichols St, Norwood
Ma. Dan Clark “The Singing
State Trooper” will entertain us.
A light lunch will be served. 
Guests are welcomed.  Yearly
dues are now $35.00 as the club
is providing sandwiches.  We are
asking everyone to bring one item
for the Ecumenical Food Pantry
to each meeting.  Any questions,
please call Trina at 781-762-
8173. Hope to see you there.

CalendarCalendarCalendarCalendarCalendar
Continued on page 10

Conserve our
resources.

Recycle this
newspaper.
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Police
Logs

Calendar continued from page 9
CLASS OF 73’ 50TH REUNION!

The Norwood High School Class of 1973 will be holding its
50th reunion on October 21, 2023 at the Norwood Elks Hall
from 5 to 11pm.  Local Radio DJ Scott Reiniche will be provid-
ing the tunes and there will be a buffet.

Tickets are $50 per person.  There is also going to be a Next
Day Brunch at Mick Morgans, Route 1, near the Country Club/
Hampton Inn from 9:30am to 12:30pm.  The cost is $24 per
person.

Please send a check to Faith MacPhee, 2 Stone Circle,
Norwood MA 02062.  Make checks payable to the NHS Class
of 1973 Reunion and include the names of those attending.
Thanks, and hope to see you there!

SPORTS EQUIPMENT TO SWAP
SHOP A GREAT IDEA!

Have some fun and save some money.  Bring your kids’ used
sports equipment to the “swap shop” at the town landfill any
Saturday between 8:00 a.m. & 1:00 p.m.  Then check out our
table at Norwood Day and swap for things that fit your growing
children.  All free and lots of fun.  Call Debbie Holmwood (781)
724-8883 with any questions.

TOASTMASTERS CAN IMPROVE
YOUR COMMUNICATION SKILLS

The Norwood Toastmasters Club, a not-for-profit educational
organization is well into its 25th year! We develop communica-
tion and leadership skills for our members and the community
at every level of ability. Guests are always welcome to come
and see just how we do it! Meetings are held on the second and
fourth Tuesdays of the month except December. We meet from
6:45 until 8:30 p.m. online via Zoom. Please visit our
website: https://norwoodtoastmaster.toastmastersclubs.org/ for
access information.

Monday, September 11
1103 Phone - PD-Unwanted

Party Services Rendered Lo-
cation/Address:   Mobil Gas
- Rte 1/Dean - Bos-Prov
Hwy Store employee states
that a black male wearing a
white tee shirt is outside of
the store asking people for
money and will not leave
customers alone and is both-
ering customers. Party did
not wish to speak to officers,
Party has been moved along.
Management has been ad-
vised of their options.

1249 Phone - PD-Motor Ve-
hicle Complaint Services
Rendered Location/Address:
Yankee Spirit - Bos-Prov
Hwy MA REG 73GJ80 sit-
ting in car possibly drinking
and driving. Watched the
driver walk out of liquor
store and pour a drink into
his cup and then sit in the
driver seat. Party admitted to
taking a few sips of wine.
Party is not intoxicated and
will be picked up by wife.
Manager is okay with car
staying there.

1338 Phone - PD-Suspicious
Activity Services Rendered
L o c a t i o n / A d d r e s s :
Hampden Dr Caller on busi-
ness line reports a suspicious
vehicle/person in the drive-
way at this location. De-
scribed as a white male with
a large dog in a dark blue
Honda Oddysey. Caller
states plate is unreadable as
it is folded over and vehicle
looks like it has recently
been in an accident. Caller
states vehicle and man are
unfamiliar to the area and
circled the neighborhood
several times before parking
in the driveway. MSP
Foxboro and MSP Milton
called and neither are look-
ing for a vehicle that match
this description. Party
parked at the wrong address.
Spoke to homeowner of  and
they knew the party was

parked at the wrong address.
Is waiting for home owner of
correct address. Tow on the
way for the vehicle as well.
Vehicle has been moved.

1443 Phone - Health & Wel-
fare Check Services Ren-
dered Location/Address:
Elliot St + Stearns Dr Caller
on the business line report-
ing a male party described as
wearing shorts and a white
tee, skinny, walking around
speaking to random indi-
viduals, and leaning on a car
that possibly doesn’t belong
to him. Party checks okay.
Party is a high school student
and that is their baseline.

2325 Phone - PD-Animal
Complaint Animal Control
L o c a t i o n / A d d r e s s :
Fairview Rd Reporting party
called on 911 line stating his
dog had a seizure and is now
being extremely aggressive.
Caller locked himself in
Basement and is requesting
ACO for the aggressive pit
bull mix. ACO was notified
and is en route.

Tuesday, September 12
0136 Phone - PD-Suspicious

Activity Services Rendered
L o c a t i o n / A d d r e s s :
Lansdowne Way Milton Po-
lice called stating they had a
female caller stating a male
party will not let her leave.
Gave this address. Spoke to
the male party. The male
party informed  that the fe-
male party was intoxicated
laying in front of his door-
step for about an hour. Male
party also reported that he
gave the female party a ride
home and came back. Both
units did a sweep of the
apartment. All units clear.
Male party stated he dropped
the female party off at Sur-
rey Lane in Milton. Milton
PD confirmed the female
party was at that address.

0549 Phone - PD-Assist Pub-
lic Spoke With Location/Ad-

dress: Short St Call came in
on the business line of a fa-
ther who states his 13 year
old daughter was with him
last night after picking her
up from her mother’s house
at Short St in Norwood at
1900 hrs due to her having
to go to work. When the fa-
ther woke up this morning
his daughter was not home
and not answering her
phone. Father states she has
done this before and is on his
was to his ex wife’s house
in Norwood to see if his
daughter somehow made it
back there. Father currently
resides in Randolph, MA.
Father last saw his daughter
at 2100 hrs on 9/11. Mother
last saw the daughter accord-
ing to the father at 1400 hrs
on 9/11 when she left to go
to work. Daughter is de-
scribed as 5’2" with dark
hair. LSW grey nike
sweatshirt, black yoga pants
and black crocs. Father will
be showing up at the
Norwood address in a red
Ford F150. Father hung up
the phone before control was
able to get a call back num-
ber. 674 and 665 dispatched.
Daughter was found safely
in her bed at her mother’s
house. Father was advised.

1501 Phone - PD-Suspicious
Activity Spoke With Loca-
tion/Address:  Prospect St
Caller from business line re-
ports someone tried to break
into her house through her
garage earlier in the day.
Caller has video footage of
this.  Returning for follow-
up.

2134 Phone - PD-Suspicious
Activity Services Rendered
Location/Address:   Hoyle St
Caller on the business line
states they have an HPO
against their neighbor, states
he is currently shining a
flashlight into their bedroom
window. Defendant denies
the allegations, states he was
setting up his Halloween
decorations. He has been ad-
vised and warned.

Wednesday, September 13
0027 Phone - PD-Suspicious

Activity Services Rendered
Location/Address: Washing-
ton St Owner of the Dominos
called on the business line
states he was closing up for
the night and noticed the
home next to the store has all
the lights on and the door
wide open. States an elderly
couple lives there and he is
concerned for their well-be-
ing. Spoke with the

homeowners, they check
okay.

0131 Initiated - PD-Suspicious
Activity Sent On Way Loca-
tion/Address:  Doherty Field
- Brewster Dr  Checking a ve-
hicle.  Couple talking, sent on
way.

1025 Phone - PD-Shoplifting
Arrest(s) Made Location/Ad-
dress:   Home Depot - Bos-
Prov Hwy Loss Prevention
called stated that they have a
subject detained after trying
to steal a few hundred dollars
worth of items. Arrest: Chan,
Sam Hok Sum Address: 410
Nahatan St Norwood, Ma
Age: 39 Charges: Shoplifting
By Asportation Witness/Ju-
ror/Police/Court Official, In-
timidate

1436 Phone - PD-MVA Prop-
erty Damage Arrest(s) Made
Call Taker: Dispatcher Gre-
gory Caldarelli Location/Ad-
dress:   Honest Restaurant -
Bos-Prov Hwy Two car MVA
with no injury Advises one in
custody, transporting back to
the station on the warrant Ar-
rest: Miranda De Sa, Paulo
Ricardo Address: 140 Ply-
mouth Dr Apt. #C Norwood,
Ma Age: 26 Charges: Straight
Warrant

Thursday, September 14
1108 Phone - Health & Welfare

Check Spoke With Location/
Address: Forrest Ave Call
from neighbor for a HWC at
the above address. Caller
states that the neighbor’s car
has been running outside for
over an hour and is not an-
swering the door 665 spoke
with the owner. Vehicle was
left running to do diagnostic
test Clear.

1137 Phone - PD-Disturbance
Services Rendered Location/
Address:   Children Of
America   - Vanderbilt Ave
Caller reporting an employee
causing a disturbance and
trying to take items and will
not leave. No weapons. Sta-
tus check conducted on units.
661 advised they are secure.
They are assisting the party
retrieve items and will be
clearing shortly. Subject has
left and given a suspension of
notice in hand. Reporting
party was advised to call if
she returns.

1328 Walk-In - PD-Warrant
Arrest(s) Made Location/Ad-
dress:   Walnut Ave Walk in
to the lobby. Subject has a
warrant. One in custody. Sub-
ject transported to Dedham
District. Arrest: Denehy, Mat-
thew David Address: 64 Oak
Rd Canton, Ma Age: 48
Charges: Straight Warrant

1620 911 - PD-Suspicious Ac-
tivity Report Follows Loca-
tion/Address: St George Ave
+ Washington St 911 caller
reports she found a little girl
in the middle of the road with
no adults around. No shoes
on. Curly brown hair pjs. Fe-
male child provided parents’
names to officers. NWD 671
advises units are at 5 Katie
Way The child has been re-
united with their mother.

1710 Phone - Health & Welfare
Check Services Rendered
Location/Address: Hampden
Dr Welfare check requested
for Mary Noonan who did

not answer the door for
Meals on Wheels and no con-
tact can be made with her or
family. Entry made to apart-
ment. Fire started to location
and fire to transport. Party
had fallen and needed assis-
tance.

2228 911 - PD-Disturbance
Arrest(s) Made Location/Ad-
dress  Lansdowne Way Fe-
male party sitting outside
callers apt, caller asked why
she was there and she stated
that she got into a fight some-
one she’s babysitting. Trans-
porting one Protective Cus-
tody.

Friday, September 15
0647 Phone - PD-Noise Com-

plaint Spoke With  Location/
Address:   Mill Pond Lane +
Coach Lane  Business line
caller reports that a neighbor
is cutting grass since 06:15.
The male party has been ad-
vised.

1914 Phone - PD-Disturbance
Spoke With Location/Ad-
dress:   TJ Maxx - Nahatan
St Caller reports there are
teenagers climbing the pa-
goda. Spoke with the teenag-
ers and they advised that they
would not do it again. Clear.

Saturday, September 16
0012 Phone - PD-Motor Ve-

hicle Complaint Arrest(s)
Made Location/Address:
Washington St + Nahatan St
Caller reports a Ford Truck
that has been sitting there for
a long time. Vehicle is parked
in the street. Vehicle is near
Town hall. Arrest: Bates,
Michael Address: 26 Bianca
Rd Duxbury, Ma Age: 32
Charges: OUI-Liquor OR
.08%, 3rd Offense License
Suspended, OP MV With
Negligent Operation Of Mo-
tor Vehicle

0247 Phone - PD-Noise Com-
plaint Spoke With Location/
Address:  Cottonwood One
Upland - Upland Woods Cir
Caller reports a big party at
the clubhouse. No noise.
Units are clear.  669 reports
checked Windsor Gardens.
Vehicle is GOA.

Sunday, September 17
 1510 Phone - PD-Runaway Re-

port Follows  Location/Ad-
dress:   Group Home - Roxana
St  31 yr old female, attempt-
ing to run away from group
home. Caller stated she’s an-
gry that they won’t let her go
to the hospital again. She’s
wearing red, blue, and pink
leggings with red hair and a
pink long sleeve top. Stated
she was last seen at the cor-
ner of Prospect and Roxana.
Caller stated she’s holding
a bottle of spit and will
throw it at officers. Staff are
driving around looking for
female party as well

2223 Phone - Health & Wel-
fare Check Services Ren-
dered Location/Address:
Concord Ave Caller re-
questing a check on a proba-
tioner. Did not respond for his
8pm check in.  Units spoke
with the involved party. He
missed the check in and will
be calling his parole officer.
Caller advised he would be
calling
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Letter To
The Editor

Please write to:
Norwood Record

661 Washington St,
Suite 202

Norwood, MA 02062
 Tel: (617) 361-8400
Fax: (617) 361-1933

e-mail us at
news@norwoodrecord.com

Tell ‘em
what you

think with a
Please include your name,

address & telephone number.  Unsigned letters
will not be
published.

TO ADVERTISE,
CALL THE NORWOOD RECORD  AT

(781) 769-1725

iáÅK=@NQTTPP
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“THE YOUNG VOTE”
SCREENING &
DISCUSSION

The Fall 2023 Sustainability
Series, an ongoing partnership
between Progress Norwood and
the Morrill Memorial Library,
will kick off on Tuesday, Sep-
tember 26 at 7:00pm in the
Simoni Room with a film screen-
ing and discussion.

“The Young Vote” is a 2022
award-winning documentary
running 1 hour and 7 minutes.
From the film’s website: “De-
mocracy is being threatened, and
young people are taking it per-
sonally. In 2016, only 39% of
those 29 and under, the largest
generation of eligible voters in
US history, voted in the presiden-
tial election. What can we do to
increase young voter participation
and sustain a functional democ-
racy?” A discussion about civic
engagement will follow the film.

You can watch the trailer for
the documentary here:
www.theyoungvotefilm.com/
#watch-trailer

Registration is required for
this in-person program. Sign up
at norwoodlibrary.org/
morrillcalendar, or call the Ref-
erence Desk at 781-769-0200 x2.

DREAM, PLAY,
BUILD NORWOOD

Morrill Memorial Library is
excited to partner with Abundant
Housing Massachusetts for an in-
person interactive program called
Dream, Play, Build Norwood.

This program will take place in
the Simoni Room on Monday
October 2, at 7 PM.

In order to comply with Mas-
sachusetts’ MBTA Community
Initiative law, Norwood will be
developing a new zone for multi-
family housing near the train sta-
tion by 2024.  Here is your op-
portunity to dream, play and build
what Norwood’s new district
could be.  Roll up your sleeves
and let’s imagine Norwood to-
gether!

Presenters: Joyce Mandell, a
regional organizer for the state-
wide organization, Abundant
Housing Massachusetts and Beth
Hestad, a Norwood resident.

Please note:  Abundant Hous-
ing Massachusetts is not affiliated
with the Town Of Norwood. This
workshop is geared towards ex-
pression of your ideas and does
not constitute any Town of
Norwood approved plan.

The program is free and open
to all ages 18+. Registration is
required. Please sign up at
n o r w o o d l i b r a r y . o r g /
morrillcalendar, or call the Ref-
erence Desk at 781-769-0200 x2.

CELEBRATE THE
FREEDOM TO READ

According to the American
Library Association, there were
45 book challenges in Massachu-

setts in 2022 affecting 57 titles.
That’s more than the past 9 years
(2013-2021) combined, which
totaled 38 challenges. Nation-
wide, ALA reported 1,270 book
challenges in 2022, up signifi-
cantly from 350 in 2019. In re-
sponse to this unprecedented
wave of censorship efforts and in
celebration of Banned Books
Week (bannedbooksweek.org),
Morrill Memorial Library and the
Town of Norwood are participat-
ing in Let Freedom Read, a state-
wide read-in to celebrate the free-
dom to read.

Community members of all
ages are invited to grab a book
and a lounge chair or picnic blan-
ket and head to the Norwood
Common On October 2, between
3:30 and 5:30pm. The Library
will be on-hand to lend out books
and other materials, including
challenged and banned titles; light
refreshments will be provided.
Show your support for intellec-
tual freedom and the right to read
by joining Library Director
Clayton Cheever, Chief Brooks of
Norwood Police Department,
Chief Bailey of Norwood Fire
Department, members of the
Norwood Select Board, and other
elected officials. Please note that
the event is intended to demon-
strate solidarity through participa-
tion and visbility; there will not
be any speeches or public read-
ings involved.

Digital participation is also
welcomed. Download an eBook
or eAudiobook through
minuteman.overdrive.com or
libbyapp.com and use
#LetFreedomReadMA to post
pictures to social media. For a
complete list of libraries partici-
pating in the statewide read-in, go
to libraries.state.ma.us.

Let Freedom Read is sup-
ported by Morrill Memorial Li-
brary and the Joint Task Force for
Intellectual Freedom with mem-
bers from the Massachusetts Li-
brary Association, Massachusetts
Board of Library Commissioners,
the Massachusetts Library Sys-
tem, and the Massachusetts
School Library Association.

LOCAL AUTHOR:
KELVIN CHIN

The Morrill Memorial Library
welcomes back local author
Kelvin Chin for a discussion of
his latest book, “After the After-
life: Memories of My Past Lives,”
on Tuesday, October 3 at 7:00pm
in the Simoni Room.

After graduating from
Norwood High School in 1969,
Kelvin learned to meditate at
Dartmouth College. This began
to open his mind/consciousness
up to a greater sense of self that
he had been unaware of before.
In 1977, his past life memories
started resurfacing that now
reach back 6,000 years — how
that happened is the subject of his
newest book, “After the Afterlife:
Memories of My Past Lives.” In
this 1-hour talk, Kelvin will de-
scribe his personal experiences
with what happens after we bio-
logically die, addressing ques-
tions like: What is heaven like?
Do we remember who we were?
Do we meet our loved ones
again? What do we do there?
How long do we stay there? Can
we come back to Earth, and if so,
when and how? What is a “soul
plan”?

Join Kelvin for an interesting,
lively discussion that may open
your eyes — and your minds and
hearts — to a new way of look-
ing at life and death! Free from
fear and full of hope. After the
talk, Kelvin will do a book sign-
ing.

Registration is required for
this in-person event. Sign up at
n o r w o o d l i b r a r y . o r g /
morrillcalendar, or call the Ref-
erence Desk at 781-769-0200 x2.

BOOK BANNING &
CENSORSHIP IN
AMERICA

Morrill Memorial Library’s
own Youth Services Librarian
Dina Delic and Adult Services Li-
brarian Heath Umbreit will
present “Tales from the Restricted
Section,” a program about the
current state of book banning and
censorship in America, on Thurs-
day, October 5 at 7:00pm in the
Simoni Room.

According to the American
Library Association, there were
45 book challenges in Massachu-
setts in 2022 affecting 57 titles.
That’s more than the past 9 years
(2013-2021) combined, which
totaled 38 challenges. Nation-
wide, ALA reported 1,270 book
challenges in 2022, up signifi-
cantly from 350 in 2019.

This is an astronomical in-
crease in censorship efforts, with
ripple effects being felt in class-
rooms, in school and public librar-
ies, and among families and af-
fected youth. Challenges and cen-
sorship efforts disproportionately
target books with diverse charac-
ters and/or LGBTQ+ themes. In
certain parts of the country,
would-be censors are threatening
to fire teachers and librarians, to
pull books from school library
shelves, to restrict school cur-
ricula, to limit readers’ access to
books and other materials, and
even to defund their public librar-
ies entirely.

Join Norwood librarians Dina
and Heath to learn more about
how we got to this point, what

kinds of books are under fire (and
why), and how we can fight back
against censors and book bans.

Registration is required for
this in-person event. Sign up at
n o r w o o d l i b r a r y . o r g /
morrillcalendar, or call the Ref-
erence Desk at 781-769-0200 x2.

STASHSHARE!
Yes, we call it “Share” be-

cause that is what we do. No
money changing hands, no trades
to be made. Just bring what you
have in your too-big stash of craft-
ing and sewing equipment and
materials at one of the times/days
listed below. We put them out on
tables, and then during the event
we “shop,” taking home things
we think we might use for our-
selves. There is always an abun-
dance, and a lot of people join in.
Bring a bag when you come, be-
cause you’ll find some things you
can’t resist! People from
Norwood and adjacent towns, all
welcomed.

For the things you bring to
share, please deliver them on
Thursday, October 5 between
7:30-8:45 PM at the Reference
Desk; on Friday, October 6 be-
tween 11:00 AM-4:00 PM in the
Simoni Room; or Saturday, Oc-
tober 7 between 9:00-10:00 AM
in the Simoni Room. We need
time to set things out on the tables,
grouping by categories, before the
actual Share happens.

If you are able to help trans-
port from our storage and help set
up the tables in advance on the
Friday drop-off date, let us know
at: sustain@tgryes.org.

THE GREAT BREWSTER
JOURNAL OF 1891

Adventure back to 1891 and
the Boston Harbor Islands on
Tuesday, October 10 at 7:00 pm,
as the Friends of the Boston Har-
bor Islands bring history to life.
Our guide for the evening will
be historian and author, Marguer-
ite Krupp.

In 1891, four intrepid
women from Lowell sailed to a
remote island in Boston Harbor
for a 17-day escape from New
England’s prim-and-proper so-
ciety. Calling themselves the
Scribe, the Aristocrat, the Acro-
bat, and the Autocrat, the
women rusticated in a cottage
on Great Brewster Island, rev-
eling in the chance to shed their
identities of wife, mother, and
daughter. Relive their sojourn
through their remarkable jour-
nal, filled with observations, il-
lustrations, photographs, and
poetry.

Marguerite Krupp is a long-
time volunteer with the Friends
of the Boston Harbor Islands,
including two summers volun-
teering on Great Brewster Island.
Her specialties include island
birds and other critters, plants,
history, and teaching people how
to make a whistle out of a peri-
winkle shell! Marguerite is a
writer, editor, teacher, photogra-
pher, and a great storyteller.

Registration is required for
this Morrill Memorial Library
event. Please visit our website to
sign up at norwoodlibrary.org/
morrillcalendar, or call the Ref-
erence Desk at 781-769-0200 x2.
Copies of the book chronicling
and preserving the women’s tale
on Great Brewster Island will be
available for sale at the event.
Thank you to NCM for helping
us make this program available
to a wider audience.

Morrill Library Events


